WILLIAM B. CASTLE, M. D. BOSTON CITY HOSPITAL BOSTON 18, MASSACHUSETTS

DIRECTOR, THORNDIKE MEMORIAL LABORATORY AND SECOND AND FOURTH MEDICAL SERVICES PROFESSOR OF MEDICINE, HARVARD UNIVERSITY APPOINTMENTS
TELEPHONE KENMORE 6-8600

April 30, 1953

Professor Alberto Hurtado Facultad de Medicina Lima, Peru

Dear Hurtado:

Just a word to say how much I enjoyed your lectures and your willingness to give us an afternoon of your time at the conference. To anyone who knows your work or especially who has the privilege of hearing you describe it in person there is not only the value to be received from the information so clearly imparted but the deep satisfaction of knowing that this work is the result of great vision and tenacity of purpose. More than ever it is good to remember that you are a graduate of the Thorndike who will always be welcome on his return.

I expect soon to hear from you about the young man concerning whom we spoke. I will certainly give your request careful consideration and hope very much that we can arrange something that will be useful to him.

With kindest personal regards.

Sincerely yours,

William B. Castle, M. D.

WBC: aem